LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



                                                                13th November, 2006


Briefing commenced:
  9.04 a.m.

"
ended:
  9.41 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - Leader of the Council (in the Chair)



B. Spicer - Chief Executive



K. Brady - Assistant Chief Executive



S. Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications



D. Brown - Head of Community Safety



P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager



M. Bleese - Head of Human Resources                                      



G. Topping - Assistant Director (Accountancy and Exchequer) 



B. Osborne - Deputy Director of Housing and Planning 

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of 23rd October, 2006 
	Agreed. 



	2.
	Community Land Trust
	The Deputy Director of Housing and Planning submitted a progress report in respect of Community Land Trust proposals

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted; that research in respect of the abovementioned proposal be supported; and that local Councillors and community representatives serve on a body that might be formed in connection with governance of the proposed Trust.



	3.
	Salford Science Park
	AGREED:
THAT, as recommended in the report, now submitted, in respect of the Salford Science Park -

(a) the outcome of the due diligence process, to date, be 

     noted;

(b) the progress made with the acquisition be noted; 

(c) repair works, as set out in paragraph 3.2 of the 

     report, be authorised;  

(d) the estimated saving of £55,740 on the capital costs 

     from previously approved figures be noted; and

(e) the City Solicitor complete the legal formalities   

     subject to finalising due diligence checks.



	4.
	Salford Quays - Safety Issue
	The Head of Community Safety reported on progress regarding safety issues in respect of Salford Quays.



	5.
	Marketing Update
	The Director of Marketing and Communications reported on -

(a)
Building Schools for the Future Programme -  

           Press briefing;

(b)
Press strategy (as raised by the Leader of the 

           Council); and

(c)
final evaluation figures for the Triathlon event.



	6.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
L.E.G.I. bid - Leader of the Council's response;

(b)
Staff survey; and

(c)       Traffic congestion charging.

AGREED:     THAT the staff survey arrangements be agreed.



	7.
	Pay and Grading Update 
	The Head of Human Resources commented on pay and grading. 
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